DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES

CHILDREN'S DIVISION

P.O. BOX 88

JEFFERSON CITY, MISSOURI

June 22, 2009

TO: ALL CHILDREN'S DIVISION STAFF

FROM: Susan Savage, Deputy Director

Children's Division

SUBJECT: Papa Hill's House II

17505A Montgall Avenue

Belton, MO 64012 DVN:

Telephone: (816) 318-8331

The purpose of this E-mail memorandum is to advise staff that, effective immediately, Papa Hill's House II is on voluntary intake suspension. Papa Hill's experienced two (2) additional property fires, one (1) at a staff home and one (1) at a temporary operating site. All residents are safe and have been relocated. No further placements are to be made at Papa Hill's House II until further notice.

Please feel free to contact Fred Proebsting, State Supervisor, Residential Program Unit, at 573-751-8926 if you have any questions or comments regarding this matter.

SS:SB:a